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17 April 2020 

 
Bay of Plenty Regional Council 
PO Box 364 
Whakatāne 3158 
 
 
Attention:  Todd Whittaker  

Director – Planning Works 
    
Re: Submission of information requested under Section 92 of the RMA in relation to AFFCO New 
Zealand Ltd’s application to discharge treated wastewater to the Kaituna River from a meat 
processing facility in Rangiuru  
 
Argo Environmental Ltd (ARGO) are pleased to submit the following information to the Bay of Plenty 
Regional Council (BoPRC) on behalf of AFFCO New Zealand Ltd (AFFCO), as requested under Section 92 
of the Resource Management Act 1991 (RMA) for the application to replace various resource consents 
associated with the operation of AFFCO’s meat processing facility in Rangiuru (Consent No. 24932, 
63344 and 60574). 

The following environmental, ecological and social reports are provided, which were commissioned by 
AFFCO since lodgement of the application and AEE in February 2017: 

• Pathogen Survey Report  
• Kaituna River Fish Survey Report  
• Kaituna River Dilution Survey  
• Macroinvertebrate Monitoring Survey 2018 to 2019  
• Consultation Addendum  

In addition, the following report is also provided related to the application to replace Consent No. 24925 
which was lodged in December 2019, which we understand BoPRC intends to process concurrently with 
the above application: 

• Stormwater Monitoring Survey  

Should you have any questions or require clarification about any of the above information or 
documents, please contact either Luke Gowing on lgowing@argoenv.com and 021 323 310, or myself on 
dgulliver@argoenv.com and +64 (0)21 944 149. 

Yours sincerely, 

  

 

Daniel Gulliver 
Principal Environmental Consultant 
Argo Environmental Limited 
 
cc: Marleen Bosch (BoPRC), Adam Grant (AFFCO) 
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